
Rt Hon Theresa May 
Home Secretary 
Home Office 
2 Marsham Street 
LONDON 
SW1P 4DF 

18/12/2014 

Dear Home Secretary, 

Response to HMIC Commissioned Review of CT Funding arrangements 

I am writing to you in accordance with s.55(5) of the Police Act 1996 to respond to the 
recent PCC commissioned HMIC Review of Counter Terrorism (CT) Funding in the East 
Midlands.  

In June 2014 I commissioned, on behalf of the 5 East Midlands PCCs, a piece of work 
through HMIC to Inspect the effectiveness and efficiency of managing counter terrorism 
funding arrangements across the East Midlands region through a single counter 
terrorism grant rather than through separate funding streams. In December HMIC 
published its findings. 

It is our belief in the East Midlands that the concept of a pooled funding stream for CT 
offers significant opportunities for us to respond to this ever changing threat and deliver 
efficiencies and we are pleased that HMIC were in agreement, albeit with the caveat that 
it is difficult to say definitively if this was due to the single CT funding stream model, our 
regional approach to Special Branch, or a combination of both factors. 

An unexpected outcome of this piece of work was the highlighting of inconsistencies in 
how each of us 5 PCCs are briefed on the threat and risk of terrorism and we will 
certainly be ensuring that this is rectified to ensure that we all understand both the 
regional and local threat and risk profiles. 

Alan Charles 
Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire 
Butterley Hall 
Ripley 
Derbyshire 
DE5 3RS 

t: 0300 122 6000 
pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 
www.derbyshire-pcc.gov.uk 

mailto:pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
http://www.derbyshire-pcc.gov.uk/


It is our hope that this work will prove useful to other areas of the country who have 
different funding structures and will help contribute towards the move towards a more 
evidence-based approach to the delivery of policing in this vital area of business. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
 
Alan Charles 
Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire 
 
CC  Sir Clive Loader, PCC (Leicestershire) 
 Alan Hardwick, PCC (Lincolnshire) 

Adam Simmonds, PCC (Northamptonshire) 
Paddy Tipping, PCC (Nottinghamshire) 
Zoe Billingham, HMIC (Eastern Region) 
Mick Creedon QPM, Chief Constable (Derbyshire) 
Simon Cole QPM, Chief Constable (Leicestershire) 
Neil Rhodes, Chief Constable (Lincolnshire) 
Adrian Lee, Chief Constable (Northamptonshire) 
Chris Eyre QPM, Chief Constable (Nottinghamshire) 

 


